
OUR LADY & ST PHILIP NERI PARISH NEWSLETTER 

Parish Priest:  Fr Jeffrey Dodds.   0191 460 4274 

Retired Priest: Fr Michael McKenna. 0191 488 2274 

Parish Email address: stmarysphilip@aol.co.uk 

Parish Website address: www.theparish.org.uk 

Diocesan Website address: www.rcdhn.org.uk 

Sunday 5th June 2016 

10th Sunday of Ordinary Time - C 

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS 

 
Saturday Vigil 4th   5.30 p.m St Philip’s James McCaffrey  

Sunday 5th    9.30 a.m St Mary’s Terry Seagrave (Dec.) 

  11.00 a.m Immaculate Heart Kenneth & Margaret Gaffney   

Monday 6th   9.15 a.m Immaculate Heart  Celebration of the Word & Holy Communion 

Tuesday 7th   7.00 p.m Immaculate Heart Molly & Bill Smith (Sick) 

Wednesday 8th  10.00 a.m St Philip’s Ken Reid (Dec.) 

Thursday 9th  9.30 a.m  St Mary’s Hilda Arnold (90th Birthday) 

Friday 10th  10.00 a.m St Mary’s Joan Pedder (Dec.) 

 

11th Sunday of the Year 

Vigil Saturday 11th  5.30 p.m St Philip’s Peter McLoughlin 

Sunday 12th  9.30 a.m St Mary’s David Dolan & Family 

 11.00 a.m Immaculate Heart Andy Caffrey (Dec.) 

 

Feast Day This Week: 

Tuesday – St. Robert of Newminster, Saturday – St. Barnabas, Apostle 

Diocesan ‘Forward Together in Hope’ Prayer (3 Year Review Programme) 
This prayer will be said by the parish at the end of each Mass 
Glory be to the Father – in whom we live and move and have our being.  
Glory be to the Son – whose name we bear and who calls each of us to be his disciples; to build his 
Kingdom and to go out into the world and bear its fruit.  
Glory be to the Holy Spirit – pouring out grace and guidance, forming us and renewing us. Inspire us 
all in the Diocese of Hexham and Newcastle to live the Gospel, be open to change and move forward 
together in hope. Amen. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:  Saturday at St Philip’s Church 4.45pm – 5.15pm, Tuesday 
Immaculate Heart Church 6.30pm – 7.00pm and St Mary’s Friday 9.30am – 10.00am.  
SICK AND IN NEED OF PRAYER:  Please pray for William Weaver, Marjorie Gray, James Roach, 
David Roach, Luke Roach, Emily Keane, Bernadette Kebell, Christine Taylor, Terry Gardner, Alan 
Crame, Pauline Mulholland, Margaret Lyddieth, Sheila Rickerby, Susan Wall, Paul Leonard, Kathleen 
Bruce, Peter McLoughlin, Josie O’Keefe, Isaac Dawson (aged 5), Edna Murray, Margaret Woodhall, 
Ray Deponio, Astrid Muse (Gower), Ann Camozzi, Mary Melia, John McDine, Lesley Gough, Susan 
Walker, John Collier, John-Paul Mulholland and Kai Thompson (9 months)). May our Blessed Lady, 
Mother of all the sick. Pray for them. Amen. 

 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS… 

 
BAPTISM CONGRATULATIONS 
To Blake Karl Cermak and Thomas Peter McKenna who will be baptized this Sunday at St. Philip 

Neri Church. May God bring to fulfillment the good work he has begun in them. 
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PILGRIMAGE TO MEDJUGORIJE 
Fr. Jeff will be travelling to the Marian shrine of Medjugorje in the region of Bosnia and Herzegovina, 

8th – 15th June.  He will be helping to lead a pilgrimage with people from all parts of the world.  If you 

would like Fr. Jeff to take a petition intention to the shrine of Our Lady, please pass them onto him 

before Tuesday. Fr. Sarves will be looking after the parish while he is away.  The weekend 11th and 

12th June, Fr. Sarves and Mary Skaag will make an appeal on behalf of the Indian Project, in South 

India.  Check out the work of the charity at www.sharingourlove.org.uk 

DAY OF RECOLLECTION FOR CATECHISTS:  With Rev John McLouglin, Episcopal Vicar for 
Formation in the Archdiocese of Liverpool. An opportunity for prayer and reflection in the Year of 
Mercy to nurture the work of catechists and those interested in becoming a catechist.  Saturday 2 
July, 10.00am – 3.00pm, St Hilda’s Diocesan Resource Centre, Newcastle, NE15 7PY.  No charge 
but please bring a packed lunch.  To book please email adult.formation@disocesehn.org.uk or 
telephone 0191 243 3313. 
 
USHAW COLLEGE - UPCOMING EVENTS   
28th June: Ushaw String Trio - intimate chamber music in Ushaw beautiful Gothic styled theatre 3rd - 
5th June: Weekend Festival of Folk - Kathryn Tickell and Superfolkus. Alistair Anderson and 
Northlands, Coast Road and Rachael Dadd. Special Vigil Mass with new folk music settings. 
10th June:  Renaissance - our own local hero Ben Rowath with his superb choir from London sing 
"Shepherd at Night" in St Cuthbert's Chapel. Tickets are available from Eventbrite and Ushaw. 
College is open every Saturday 1.00. - 5.00.p.m. Chapels, Cafe, Gift Shop, Grounds with emerging 
superb Rhododendron display. Everyone welcome. 
 
INDIAN CHARITY BANQUET NIGHT – A GREAT WAY TO BEGIN THE SUMMER!  Friday 15th July 
in St Thomas More School, Blaydon, 7.30pm – 11.00pm. This fun packed night will include a wide 
range of Indian foods and entertainment. Book your table asap to avoid the rush. An expected 180 
guests are hoping to attend on the night with yourself! The events hall will be fully decorated and with 
posh table settings, making this the event to attend this year. Tickets £20. Please bring your own 
favorite drinks. For bookings and further details contact the Parish Office or Fr Jeff. A Grand Raffle 
with amazing prizes will also be available. Monies raised from this event will go to support the work of 
Balamma Satram Home for the Needy, South India. See website www.sharingourlove.org.uk  
 

GENERAL INFORMATION… 
 
LAY LEADERS  There are four newly commissioned leaders in our parishes.  Two at St Mary’s – 
Christine Norman & Paul Cummings.  Two at St Philip Neri – Katie Wilkinson & Chris Straughan.  
This means that in the absence of a priest they will lead a Celebration of the Word & Holy 
Communion.  Please pray for these Leaders as they begin this important ministry. Fr Jeff. 
 
ST HILDA’S DIOCESAN RESOURCE CENTRE  Can you help the centre; they are looking for a 
statue and benches to put in their garden. They are also looking for volunteers to ticket and sort 
books and welcome people who call in. For details see the poster at the back of church. 
 
FR MICHAEL’S 80TH BIRTHDAY  Fr Michael will be celebrating becoming a very young 80 this 
month; we would like to invite you to join him in St Mary’s hall on Sunday June 12th at 12.30 for a 
shared lunch in great company. Please, sign the sheet at the back of each church by the previous 
Sunday if you would like to come so we have an idea of numbers. 
THANK YOU 
Katie Wilkinson would like to thank everyone for all their best wishes, cards and presents received for 

her special birthday, 60 years young!  

ITEMS FOR THE BULLETIN:  If you would like a notice put in the bulletin, please have them in by 
Tuesday evening at the latest. Either email to stmarysphilip@aol.co.uk or post through the letterbox 
at Immaculate Heart.  
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